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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           November 12, 2015


Sandra Templeton called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.   Sandra introduced the new Fiscal Officer, Mr. William McCluskey. 

Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, present; John Hayes, present; William McCluskey, present; Kevin Biltz, present; Mike Pittinger, present; Jeff Bixler, arrived late.
RESOLUTION 2015-256: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the Agenda as presented; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 
Sandra Templeton, yes.
RESOLUTION 2015-257: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

October 29, 2015 regular meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2015-258: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the minutes of the 

November 7, 2015 special meeting; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  

Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.  

Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:

Jason Pitre, Fire Dept.

Robert Grudosky, Resident/Fire Dept.

Rob Swauger, Fire Dept.

David Starcher, Farmer/Resident


Thomas Repcik, Resident/Employee

There were no comments at this time.

Correspondence   

     There was no correspondence to present at this time. 
     OLD BUSINESS

     There was no Old Business to discuss at this time.
      NEW BUSINESS
      --2016 OTARMA Insurance was signed. Tom said he has reviewed the policy. There are no increases and the Township will be receiving the CDL, Drug Testing, and Driving Abstracts credits in the amount of almost $600.  The Township will also receive a rebate on the Capital Distribution of $1,231.34.  The insurance bill is $17,759.00 which was previously budgeted.
RESOLUTION 2015-259: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the 2016 OTARMA Insurance policy renewal; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.  

      --VFIS Accident and Sickness Renewal
RESOLUTION 2015-260: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the VFIS Accident and Sickness renewal at the reduced level with the contingency that each fire personnel contribute $1.00 back to the Fire Fund; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 

John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.   
      --1.3 Mil Levy Discussion
Rob Swauger asked if the Fire Department levy would go on the ballot in March also.  Diane said it would go on the November 2016 ballot.

RESOLUTION 2015-261: A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve that the 1.3 mil levy be placed on the March 15, 2016 ballot as a renewal only; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  
Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.   
      --Mr. McCluskey signed his Oath of Office - Sandra had previously administered it to him so he could conduct this meeting.

      --Request to increase the 2015 Appropriations to complete this year.

RESOLUTION 2015-262: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to approve the request to increase the 2015 appropriations by $50,000 in the General Fund to complete the year; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.   
DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

--They removed the old crossover pipe and put in a new one on Porter Road.  

--They did some ditching on Porter Road.
--Nate received his temporary CDL license so he’s been driving with him to get him used to driving with a clutch.  

--During rainy times they have been working on the Christmas lights.

--They’ve been picking up leaves at the Park and Cemetery and will do it once more depending on the weather.

John complimented him on the good job they did on the crossover pipes. 

--He will be attending a supervisors’ meeting tomorrow morning at the county office on the topic of septic, waste and ditches.

Sandra reminded Kevin that at the Town Center this year they only want clear lights around the top of the gazebo and on the banister. Also a nice tree in the middle with lots of lights and the trees neatly wrapped.  Bill will oversee this.  There will be no lighting ceremony this year.   Sandra said after Jerry Scott gets his decorations out of the storage area the unwanted decorations can be taken to auction.
Mike Pittinger - Fire Department Report

--He reported that they have a computer issue at the Department and Bob will be coming tomorrow to fix it.
--He reported that Mr. B.K. received a transport bill (in error) from Lifeforce Management for a squad call after an accident; he was not transported.  

 RESOLUTION 2015-263: A motion was made by Diane Austin to report a billing error to Lifeforce regarding the squad call for Mr. B.K.; this was seconded by Sandra Templeton.  Roll call shows:  
Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.   

--He presented the applications of two people he is recommending for hire to the Department.

RESOLUTION 2015-264: A motion was made by Diane Austin to hire Chris Wheeler and 

Nathan Sorge to the Fire Department as fire fighter/EMT? contingent upon background and drug screen; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 
Sandra Templeton, yes.   
--Resignation of Tami Earnest
RESOLUTION 2015-265: A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to accept the resignation of 

Tami Earnest from the Fire Department effective immediately; this was seconded by John Hayes.  

Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, abstain; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.   

--He invited the Trustees to a live burn house on Waterloo Rd with Randolph Township on Saturday from 

8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
--John reported that he attended a night fire call recently and noted that while they were changing valves on the pumper it was extremely dark. He asked Mike to research purchasing LED lights to light up work areas.  Sandy said she will bring some grant information to Mike.  
--The install for the dry hydrant for Scott Simmons will be Monday afternoon.
Jeff Bixler - Zoning Department

--He made/received several phone calls and received one complaint from a neighbor but they would not give their name and address.  Sandra informed him that residents need to submit a written complaint and sign it, in order for action to be taken.

FISCAL OFFICER REPORT

William McCluskey – Fiscal Officer 
The said the items that he had for discussion have already been addressed.  He will have the October Financial Report ready for at the next meeting.
TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Diane Austin

--She talked to John’s daughter Katie about the website.  She graciously volunteered to sit down with Bill to show him how to post minutes and make corrections.  All agreed. 
John Hayes
He had nothing further to report at this time. 
Sandra Templeton
She had nothing further to report at this time.
RESOLUTION 2015-266:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton to pay the bills; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.

Bob asked about having a Township Facebook page.  Diane said a new one needed to be started.  She will ask Katie how to do this also.
RESOLUTION 2015-267:  A motion was made by Sandra Templeton that the meeting be adjourned at 8:15 p.m.; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 
Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________

____________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Chairperson
               
John Hayes, Trustee                                 

_________________________________                    
____________________________________

Diane Hargett Austin, Trustee 


William McCluskey, Fiscal Officer 
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